Caldwell Road School

SAC Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2021
Attendance:  Donald Morrison, Lori Bartkiw, Kim King, Dana Grant-Townsend, Lisa Sawlor-Padfield, Jessica Quillan,

Regrets: Christine Fong, Jeff Winship
Principal`s Report
· Primary/Pre-Primary Registration and Staffing for 2021-2022
Current registration numbers are 25 pre-primary and 39 grade primaries.  HRCE pulled our enrollment numbers Monday and I expect an official class configuration soon.  Based on our numbers today, next years enrollment including pre-primary is 327.  Over 24 pre-primaries ensure that there will be two classes and there should be two full primary classes if the numbers remain stable.  There are a couple of configuration possibilities but it is likely that we will need an additional classroom upstairs next year
· Update on African Heritage Month and upcoming presentations – Dana Grant
· Shauntay Grant - January 18

· Catherine Thomson HRCE Art specialist - all grades (first two weeks in February) NS Sports Hall of Fame Mark Smith Feb. 17 Meeting with Shipyard Elementary in Sydney talking about Carl “Campy” Crawford - Feb. 19 Maritime Centre for African Dance Feb 22 NS Sports Hall of Fame Justine Colley Feb. 24 Africville chat with former residents - Feb. 25 - tech difficulties but sent a link for everyone to watch on March 8th Wanda Robson - Viola Desmond’s sister - Mar. 2 Lindsay Ruck Mar. 8 Natasha Henry - Ontario Black History Society - all grades - March 29 Black Loyalist Heritage Centre - April 12 with Q/A session on April 14
· In the works/waiting:

· Black Cultural Centre - still working on something Kordeena Clayton - local artist and businesswoman to talk about business and art. George Cameron Grant - Playwright for Fortune about Rose Fortune. Sent us his script and his looking into who may have a recording of the production. He is also willing to do a call with us :) Still hoping for the Birthplace of Hockey Fortress of Louisbourg Army Museum at Halifax Citadel all black 104th Pioneer regiment Presentation on Kenya, Uganda, Zimbabwe and Botswana and the animals they saw from two world travelers (thought the kids would really enjoy seeing all the animals) Maestro Fresh Wes - Canadian musician (waiting on cost)

· SAC Funds Update
· As discussed at a previous meeting a portion of funds will be used to support technology and a portion to other initiatives
· Technology Upgrades – More Chromebooks   - Ms. Bartkiw
We received an additional 50 Chromebooks and intend to order 2 more charge carts at a cost of approximately $2700.  That means that including the technology we already purchased we acquired an additional 125 Chromebooks this year.  Once the new charge carts arrive every class from grade 3 up will have their own class set and grade one and two will have a cart to share between two classes.  We also have a class cart of iPads shared between primary classes that we intend to update for next year. 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday April 28 @ 6:30pm
